
 



 



I waited all summer for one of my health stories to run on the front page. My last day in 
New Orleans, I got my wish (Health-care prognosis brightens, 8.15.08). 
 
The idea for this story began after I received a press release announcing the American 
Journal of the Medical Sciences was dedicating its entire August issue to the lessons 
learned and progress made in the rebuilding of New Orleans’ healthcare system during 
the nearly three years following Hurricane Katrina. The special issue included more than 
28 articles, ranging from original research on patient populations before and after 
Hurricane Katrina to the personal stories of doctors and students who witnessed first-
hand the rebuilding of their hospitals and schools. 
 
Following several interviews with the local professor who served as a guest editor for the 
special issue and other contributing authors, I hit a wall. The majority of the progress 
benchmarks included in the journal seemed, at best, to be old, repackaged news; at worst, 
it seemed the entire journal painted an overly optimistic view of health care in New 
Orleans.  
 
The guest editor of the journal acknowledged the main goal of the journal was to show 
while Hurricane Katrina was a horrible disaster there were many signs of progress related 
to the health care system. However, one of the contributing writers for the special issue 
explained contributors were pressed to present positive news on the status of healthcare 
in the region. 
 
After months of covering the healthcare beat in New Orleans I knew there was truth to 
the recovery of the healthcare system in New Orleans; I also knew there was much 
progress still to be made. The admission by Tulane doctor Karen DeSalvo that despite 
progress in New Orleans, many doctors felt uncertain about the future of the hospitals, 
gave me the nugget I needed to pursue a more in depth analysis of healthcare in New 
Orleans. 
 
I used the most newsworthy detail within the journal – the fact that doctors were 
returning to New Orleans at a rate that exceeded the national average – to highlight the 
journal and then offered readers a balanced look at the progress and problems with 
healthcare in New Orleans since Katrina.  
 
I felt pleased with the way this story turned out because it didn’t discredit the journal or 
the healthcare progress made since Katrina, but it demonstrated the need for a continued 
commitment to healthcare for all people in the city.  
 
 
This article, which originally ran on August 15, 2008, is reproduced on our website with 
permission from The Times-Picayune 
 
 
 
 




